
 

January 31, 2013 

 

 

 

The Honorable Mario Goico, Chairperson 

House Committee on Veterans, Military and Homeland Security 

Statehouse, Room 276-W 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 
 

and 
 

The Honorable Marvin Kleeb, Chairperson 

House Committee on Commerce, Labor and Economic Development 

Statehouse, Room 286-N 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 
 

Dear Representatives: 
 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for HB 2077 by House Committee on Veterans, Military and 

Homeland Security 
 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning HB 2077 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 
 

 HB 2077 would allow a licensing body to accept education, training, or service 

completed in military service by the applicant towards the qualifications to receive the license, 

unless the licensing body determines that the education, training, or service is not substantially 

equivalent to the standards required for licensure.  The bill would also allow a licensing body to 

issue a temporary permit for a limited period of time to allow the military service member to 

lawfully practice the occupation while completing specific requirements that are required for 

licensure and that were not required in the state, district, or territory of the United States in which 

the military service member was licensed.  
 

 Enactment of HB 2077 would have no fiscal effect on the state’s licensing boards.  Many 

of them already allow licensure through reciprocity.  
 

 

 

 Sincerely, 
 

 

 

 

 Steven J. Anderson, CPA, MBA 

 Director of the Budget 

cc: Steve Sutton, EMS 

 Debbie Uhl, Cosmetology 

 Cheri Froetschner, Adjutant General’s Office 

 Mary Blubaugh, Nursing 

 B. Lane Hemsley, Dental Board  


